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MESSENGER

Season’s Greetings from
Good Shepherd Manor

Peace Be With You



Dear Families and Friends,

I hope and pray that each and every one of you are enjoying a wonderful holiday
season with family and friends. I consider myself fortunate to have an extended
family which includes the 122 men who live at Good Shepherd Manor and their
families. Together we are celebrating the holidays with gatherings, plays, con-
certs, song, food, and camaraderie.

Throughout the year we remember the men and friends who have passed from this
life including John Wickey, Harold Sikkema, and Board member Bob O’Loughlin;
our prayers are with their family members. We also welcome new residents – Jeff
Harris, Charles Hornbeck, John Crozier, David Whaley; new Day Program clients,
David Tanner, and Patrick Luth; and new Board members Helen Bailitz and
Carole Cusack. Welcome!

Finances at the Manor continue to be a challenge due in large part to the financial
crisis of the State. We have implemented many processes to control expenses, and
we are developing strategies to improve revenue. Our financial goals for this next
year include: improving the success of our fund raising efforts, increasing our av-
erage daily census, and increasing the grants we request and receive. The Shep-
herds Endowment Society continues to grow and will begin making disbursements
to the Manor in July 2011. The Annual Report enclosed with this Messenger pro-
vides additional information.

Despite the financial challenges, I can say with confidence that we continue to pro-
vide high quality care to the men at the Manor. This is based on our program goal
results and satisfaction survey results. I am glad to say that our vocational pro-
gram is showing better success than expected. The men do enjoy receiving a pay-
check for the work they completed.

I would like to thank our Board of Directors and the various committee members
for their continued commitment to the Mission of Good Shepherd Manor. I would
like to thank our many benefactors who have supported the Manor throughout the
year. I would also like to thank the families who have placed their trust in Good
Shepherd Manor to care for their loved ones. On behalf of the men, the staff, and
the Brothers, I wish you all a happy and prosperous 2011.

Bruce Fitzpatrick
President

President’s Message - Bruce Fitzpatrick
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We would like to welcome a new member to the Good Shepherd Manor Foundation Board.
Below, in her own words, is a glimpse into the gifts and talents Helen brings to this new role.

“Good Shepherd Manor has always been a fixture in my life. My father, Ron, has been ac-
tive with the Manor dating back to before I was even born. Moreover, my mother Helen and
my departed grandparents, Joe and Helen Meegan also were committed to promoting and
bettering the dignity and welfare of children and adults who are developmentally disabled.
(Both my mother and my grandmother taught the deaf.) I also had the incredible opportunity
to experience first hand the generosity and kindness of Helen and Bill McAllister, who were
not only dear friends of my family but of the Manor as well.

I am truly honored to serve on the Foundation board and to help safeguard and assist an or-
ganization so committed to servicing the needs and improving the lives of men with develop-
mental disabilities. Participating in my first GSM meeting on November 5th, I was filled with

a sense of pride, and was inspired to see the intense commitment of my fellow board members, trustees, and GSM staff
to the success of the Manor. I look forward to actively participating in GSM events and to witnessing firsthand the suc-
cess of GSM in increasing the happiness, physical well-being, and exposure to all of life wonders of our community's
members.”

Helen Bailitz is a PFS Partner Communications Officer within Northern Trust's Personal Financial Services' Global Ser-
vices. Helen plays a dual role, working with Northern Trust's Chief Fiduciary Officer in building out and enhancing part-
ner communication and events of Northern Trust's Trusts and Estates practice as well as working with other practice and
segment leaders to standardize, manage and optimize their respective communication strategies.

Helen received both a B.A. and a M.A. degree in History with highest honors from the Northern Illinois University be-
fore completing her doctoral coursework in History at Duke University in Durham, North Carolina.

Helen is the proud aunt of eight nieces and seven nephews with number 16 to arrive in February. She is the youngest of
six children of Ron and Helen Bailitz and currently resides in Arlington Heights.
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Welcome to New Board Members

Foundation Board Member
Helen Bailitz

GSM Board Member
Carole Cusack

Joining the Good Shepherd Manor Board of Trustees is Carole Cusack who re-
sides in Chicago and is one of four sisters to GSM resident, Michael Cusack. She
is currently finishing graduate studies and will obtain her MBA (December
2010) in Sustainable Business Practices from Presidio Graduate School in San
Francisco, CA. Prior to that, Carole worked for the City of Chicago in the Com-
mittee on Finance Department after leaving Merrill Lynch where she worked for
twenty years. Carole is a member of the sustainability industry related groups
Net Impact and Foresight Design Initiatives and is an active volunteer with Spe-
cial Olympics Chicago.

Carole says, “I am truly excited to be part of this great program. Through my
brother’s participation, I have witnessed the extraordinary attention and care
given to the residents by the staff and the strong bonds of trust and friendship
that have been created. I always hoped that I could devote some of my time and
service to this wonderful organization.”
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A Tribute to Long-Time Friend and Board Member
Bob O’Loughlin by Bruce Fitzpatrick

I consider myself lucky to have known Daniel “Bob”

O’Loughlin for nearly sixteen years in many capacities. I

have seen him as a parent to his adult children, Dan (a resident

of the Manor) and Chauntelle (a music teacher in California);

he was a very proud parent. I observed Bob interact with his

wife, Judy and heard many stories of their life and travels; he

was a husband still in love with his wife.

Bob was also a strong advocate for people with disabilities. At

his request, I recently spoke about Good Shepherd Manor at a

meeting of Advocates United. Bob was the Secretary of Good

Shepherd Manor Group Homes Board and before that a Trus-

tee with the Manor Board. Bob, along with Judy, served on

the Manor’s Human Rights and Quality Assurance Committee

as a parent and community member. Bob represented the Board at many of the Manor’s Employee Apprecia-

tion parties where he would share stories and jokes. Bob was a Rotarian where truth, fairness, goodwill, and

concern for all are the hallmarks; I do not believe a more sincere Rotarian could be found. Despite his trim

stature, Bob loved to dine. Many of us at the Manor shared many meals with Bob. Actually, I believe he

loved the companionship of everyone around him.

I feel blest that Brother Alphonsus and I had the honor of bringing Danny to visit his dad at home during Bob’s

final days. Bob grinned brightly when Danny entered the room, he smiled and they squeezed each other’s

hand. I believe that no greater good can be done in this life, than to help another person pass from this life

with comfort, respect, dignity, and love. Bob had such a passing.

Daniel “Bob” O’Loughlin will be remembered at the Manor as a person guided by love and respect for all peo-

ple. Bob had a life worth celebrating and he will be missed. The prayers of everyone at Good Shepherd Manor

are extended to Judy, Chauntelle, Danny, and their extended family.

L to R: Judy, Chauntelle and Bob O’Loughlin at the
GSM Lake Michigan Cruise

Did you know…
...that in addition to state-funded clients, Good Shepherd Manor
accepts private pay clients? Contact Residential Director Deb Blake
at (815) 472-3700 ext. 270 for more information!



Page 5

MESSENGER

Residential Services by Deb Blake, Director

It has been quite a busy time for residential these past months. We have welcomed many new
residents to Good Shepherd Manor, as well as have been spending quite a bit of time teaching and
training every staff member in “CPI”, Crisis Prevention Intervention. The philosophy of this pro-
gram is to provide the best Care, Welfare, Safety, and Security for all individuals and staff at
Good Shepherd Manor. The hope of this training is that staff will gain the skills and confidence
necessary to handle crisis situations with minimal anxiety and maximum security. The training
will help staff to intervene more safely, and most importantly, it will not damage the relationship
we work so hard to establish with the residents at Good Shepherd Manor.

We have had numerous activities over the past few months as well. We have had our usual
monthly activities - Movie and Popcorn Night, Battery Bingo, open gym as well as some very

special occasions such as GSM Homecoming, Eldon’s 80th Birthday party, Cupcake Social, Pumpkin Craft, Sports Festi-
val for Special Olympics in Decatur, Bowling Sectional in Peoria, Halloween Bingo & Games, Packet of Fun Puzzles &
Games, and a Thanksgiving craft. (Join us on Facebook to see pictures of some of these events!)

The men always look forward to all of your phone calls and/or visits to Good Shepherd Manor. If you ever have ques-
tions regarding your resident at GSM, please feel free to call his QSP (Qualified Service Professional) at anytime, or my-
self at ext. 270.

If you ask any of our long-standing Board members how they originally started serving as a vol-
unteer for Good Shepherd Manor, they will say they were asked to help by someone with whom
they had a relationship. These relationships have had a profound ripple effect on the Manor for
all of its 40 years.

William McAllister, whose brother-in-law was a resident, asked Ron Bailitz to serve and Ron is
now the President of the Foundation Board. Ron, in turn, asked our Amicus Certus recipient to
help the Manor in his field of expertise in the early 1980’s. Our honoree, Ted Neswold, agreed
and has been the Manor’s insurance advocate ever since.

In 1997 Ted was asked to serve on the Foundation Board of Directors. He again said yes. He also
said yes to co-chairing the White Eagle Golf Outing along with Jim Sullivan, Pat Fitzgerald, Pat
Fitzgerald III, and Ron Bailitz. That successful event was held for 26 years, ending just last year,

netting more than a million dollars over the years.

Ted Neswold was born and raised in Des Moines, Iowa and attended an all-boys Jesuit high school, Dowling, graduating in
1960. He went on to Drake University and graduated in 1966 with a liberal arts degree majoring in Biology and Psychol-
ogy. In the midst of college he married Mary Swift and they have been married now for 46 years. They have been blessed
with four children, Jeff, Liz, Jim, and Amy. The blessings have continued with five grandchildren, Jason, Jim, Jenna, Alex-
andra, and Sophie.

Ted’s favorite leisure activities include watching his grandsons in their sports and spending time with his three young
granddaughters, gardening, and not surprisingly, golf! Ted and Mary head each winter to their condo in Bonita Springs,
Florida. In 1980, after working for several other insurance companies, Ted started S. T. Neswold and Associates, Inc. and
still serves as President. Neswold and Associates handle all types of insurance.

Ted was also honored as the “Lord of the Manor” in 1993. He states that he has “enjoyed working with all staff members
and also as a member of the Foundation Board.” We thank you, Ted, for your years of volunteer service to Good Shepherd
Manor. It was a pleasure to honor him as the 2010 Amicus Certus award winner.

Honoring Ted Neswold - 2010 Amicus Certus Recipient



Manor Scrapbook - Fall Dance
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Clockwise from upper left: Enjoying the
dance is Charles Lindberg; Posing in the
fall scene are Alan Conley and Phillip
Wells; Mixing it up on the dance floor is
the Manor’s oldest resident, Eldon Schultz;
bottom left in the Conga Line is Dan
O’Loughlin and Eldon Schultz; Also in the
fall scene are Bill Golden and Steven White
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Happy Halloween From Good Shepherd Manor!

Top left to right: Playing the “Mummy” Game are Mike Odom, Jerry Taibl, and Rex Hartman;
center: Donning face paint is Peter Oman; right: Ready for Mardi Gras is Donald Dujsik
bottom left to right: “Honest Abe” Harold Sikkema; center: “Fred Flintstone” Paul Mack; and
“Bill Clinton” Tom Davis
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SHEPHERDS ENDOWMENT SOCIETY

DEFERRED ESTATE GIFTS

GUIDING STARS

The Burton Family
Jack & Marge Hayes

Bill & Helen McAllister
The Foster-Makolondra Family

MAGI

Albert J. LaVezzi
Elizabeth A. Marcoux

Edmund T. & Irene K. Yenshaw

ARCHANGELS

Anonymous
Lucille Dujsik

Virginia M. Kelly
Tom & Judy Herbstritt*

Irving & Vivian Skolnick
The Rex Hartman Family

Alan Liska & Heather Liska
Ralph A. & Lucille B. Smith

Bud & Ginny Webber and Family
The Family of Helene, Jack & Jackie Sullivan

Doug, Greg, and Tom Hill & Jackie Hill Ebben
Orville Wolter & Dale Rosenbrock Family

ANGELS

Betty Rathbun
Mrs. Edward B. Starke

Lawrence & Stella Spitz*
Jim & Marcia Czerwionka

INNKEEPERS

Bruce & Mary Fitzpatrick
The Robert A. Golden Family

Ray & Sylvia Termenas and Family

CONFIDENTIAL RECOGNITION LEVELS

JoAnn Sheehan
James P. Vickers
Leonard J. Zurek

The Leonard Trust
Frederick M. Brafman

Bob & Judy O’Loughlin
Raymond & Dora Runde

John & Mary Wild Family
The Dean & Jean Hill Family

Fr. John Antczak

John Paul Rice, Sr.

Agnes Jean Kinsella

Fr. Donald C. Kocher

Mort & Shirley Oman

Robert & Catherine Taibl

Herb and Catherine Conard

A big welcome to the newest members of the Shepherds Endowment Society! Their names are
marked with an asterisk. Can we add your name to the list of individuals who have chosen to
support the Manor in perpetuity?

Contact the Development Office at (815) 472-3700 ext. 332 or
by email: acarmack@goodshepherdmanor.org

We make a living by what we get,

But we make a life by what we give.
Winston Churchill

Membership Recognition
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Economic conditions in recent months
have made it more important than ever
to make careful choices about how to
spend, save, and give our resources.
That is why we especially appreciate
those of you who have chosen to con-
tinue to support Good Shepherd Manor.
Listed here are a number of ideas for

making gifts in ways that feature tax savings to you
and other special benefits.

Deciding what to give

 Cash Charitable gifts are most often made in the
forms of cash, checks, and electronic transfers.
When you itemize your tax deductions, gifts of
cash may be used to eliminate federal income tax
on up to half of your adjusted gross income (AGI).
You may enjoy state income tax savings as well.

 Securities Giving securities (stocks, bonds, or
mutual funds shares) that are worth more than they
cost can bring additional tax savings. Such gifts
are generally deductible from income tax at their
full current value if they have been owned for
longer than one year, and they can be used to off-
set tax on up to 30% of your AGI.

As an additional benefit, no tax is owed on
capital gain that could be due in the event of a
sale.

If you have investments that are worth less
than they cost, consider selling them and using the
cash proceeds to make a charitable gift. This cre-
ates a loss you may be able to deduct from other
taxable income as well as a deduction for the
amount of the cash contribution. The combined
deductions for the gift and the loss may total more
than the current value of the investment.

Whether you make a gift in the form of cash or
other property, any unused deductions may reduce
your taxes in as many as five future years.

 Give from Retirement Plans If you are
over 70 1/2 and are required to take with-
drawals from an IRA or other qualified re-
tirement account, you may want to consider
making charitable gifts using all or a portion
of your mandatory withdrawal amount. Giv-
ing in this way may result in little or no tax
impact when you report the amount with-
drawn along with an offsetting charitable
deduction.

Proposed tax legislation would provide
additional benefits for gifts made from tradi-
tional and Roth IRAs. Check with your fi-
nancial advisors for the latest opportunities
that apply to your situation.

 Gifts of Life Insurance If you own life in-
surance policies that are no longer needed
for their original purpose, the cash value of
such policies may be a source from which to
make gifts that can provide welcome tax sav-
ings today and in the future.

 A Gift through your Will or Living Trust
With changes in estate taxes in recent years,
many may find they can now leave more to
loved ones free of tax. This may also make it
possible to give more for charitable pur-
poses, both now and as a part of your long-
range financial plans. After providing for
your loved ones, you can include a charitable
gift of a specific amount, a percentage of
your estate, a certain property, or “what’s
left” after first providing for loved ones.

Have you made provisions for Good Shep-
herd Manor in your Will? Let us know!
Contact Amy Carmack, Director of Develop-
ment at (815) 472-3700 ext. 332 or email
acarmack@goodshepherdmanor.org.
Thank you!

GIVING AT YEAR-END

The information in this publication is general in nature and is not intended as legal, accounting, or other professional
advice. For assistance in planning charitable gifts with tax and other financial implications, the services of appropriate
advisors should be obtained.



COLD & FLU GUIDELINES

Visitor Policy
The Manor has instituted a visitor policy for all houses and buildings. All visitors are now required to

sign in as they enter a group home or the Manor. Our thanks to everyone for their cooperation
in abiding by this organization-wide policy.

WWW.GOODSHEPHERDMANOR.ORG

NURSING SERVICES by Sheri Martin-Paterson, RN
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EVERYTHING YOU WANTED
TO KNOW ABOUT

RESPIRATORY INFLUENZA

 Influenza viruses are spread
primarily through coughing and
sneezing by infected persons.

 The incubation period (time
frame from when you have been
exposed, to when you develop
symptoms) is 1 - 4 days, with an
average of 2 days.

 Persons can be infectious 24
hours BEFORE symptoms even
begin until 5 days after the onset of
illness. (However, children can be
infectious for a longer period.)

 Characteristics of uncompli-
cated influenza:
 Abrupt onset of respiratory
symptoms, along with fever, mus-
cle aches, headache, severe malaise
(general “not feeling well”), non-
productive cough, sore throat, &
runny nose.
 Influenza typically resolves af-
ter several days, although cough
and malaise can persist greater than
two weeks.

THREE “C” s of
Respiratory Etiquette

Always, but especially during
cold & flu season

C COVER your cough or sneeze!

C CONTAIN your germs!

*cough or sneeze into a
tissue or the crook of
your elbow!

C CLEAN your hands, and
surfaces in your area
FREQUENTLY during the
day!

A...
A..
A.
C
H
O
O!
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Our Condolences to the family of Harold Sikkema who passed away on November 17, 2010. Harold was 62
years old and came to live at the Manor 38 years ago. Harold was very active in the Chorus, Special Olympics
and enjoyed riding his bike on the grounds. Funeral services were held at GSM with burial in Rock Falls, IL,
his hometown. (Please see the Halloween party photo of Harold on page 7.)

* * * * *
Our Condolences to the O’Loughlin family upon the death of D. Robert (Bob) O’Loughlin who passed
away on October 23, 2010. A memorial service was held at GSM on October 27 with a burial at St. Joseph
Cemetery, Manteno. (Please see the Tribute to Bob on page 4.)

* * * * *
Our Condolences to the family of John Wickey who passed away on August 29, 2010.
John was 67 years old and came to live at the Manor on October 3, 1971. Services were held
at the Manor on September 1. John was was an easy-going, friendly man who lived for many
years in the Camillus House, moved to Leonard House when the group homes were built and
in his last year, moved to the Helen McAllister House, our specialized Alzheimer’s group
home.

* * * * *

Our Condolences to the Pratt family upon the August 16th death of Joyce Pratt, mother of Brother Charles
Pratt. Mrs. Pratt was 84 years old and lived in Bremerton, WA. She is survived by 15 children, 33 grandchil-
dren, and 20 great grandchildren. A funeral Mass was held on August 23, 2010.

Manor Matters

Season Greetings!

As we prepare for this holiday season, the mood is festive in the Day Program.

The men are looking forward to the many special events that we have planned for

December and, along with the staff, are working hard to decorate the halls and class-

rooms for the Christmas party. Christmas cards to send to family and friends are be-

ing made and the chorus and signers are busy preparing for the Christmas program.

The men are also working diligently in the vocational department. We are fortu-

nate to have two new contracts from Merisant, which will keep the “Sugar Shack” open though the winter

months. We also have plans to resume the ceramic classes this winter. In addition, we will offer weekly art

classes for the men who would like to participate.

The Holidays bring out the good in many people, and our men are no exception. The men continue to dis-

play the giving spirit by volunteering in the community. During the holiday season the chorus and signers will

perform for area adult centers. The men will also continue to volunteer at the Veterans home. And recently,

one of our newer residents, Fred Ouelette, has started volunteering at the local humane society. It really makes

the men feel good to help others in need. Our special thanks to everyone that continue to support the Manor.

Day Program Services by Frank Lamie, Director
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Donations July 1 -

October 31, 2010

Animal Care Clinic
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. John Aylward
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald E. Bailitz
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Barton
Chief Joseph Beard
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence C. Bejnarowicz
Mr. & Mrs. Ernst J. Biesemier
Mr. & Mrs. William Bolger
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Boyle
Gross & Boyle, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Brandt Concrete, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas T. Brodin
Brothers of the Good Shepherd
Ms. Ava Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel F. Brown
Mrs. Laverne Buckley
Mrs. Diana Buffenmyer
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy F. Bukowski
Burger King, Momence
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Burns
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton
Ms. Judith M. Buser
Mr. Richard C. Byrne III
Ms. Georgina Carr
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Carr
Mr. & Mrs. Mark F. Carter
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Chesser
Mr. Ken Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Conard
Mr. & Mrs. John Conley
Convent of the Holy Spirit
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Coppage
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Corrado
Mrs. Barbara A. Curry
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Curtis
Mr. Tracy Curtis
Ms. Carole M. Cusack
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Cusick
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Czajka
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Czerwionka
Dean Foods
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell L. Devors
Brent DeVries Farms
Doc's Drugs, Momence
Mrs. Patricia H. Donoghue
Rev. John P. Driscoll
Mrs. Anne C. Duffy
Mr. Gerald Dujsik
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Dunleavy
Ms. Garneta Eckhoff
Mrs. Nancy Eckhoff
Mr. Randall G. Ehardt Sr.

Mr. Omar El'Asri
Electron Beam Technologies, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Emerson
Mr. & Mrs. Herman Falkenhan
Mr. Scot Falkenhan
Mr. Robert F. Finke
Ms. Annette L. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Flaska
Ms. Nancy A. Foster
Mr. & Mrs. David F. Franks
Mr. Mark J. Frechette
Mr. Harry Frechette
G & J Construction
Ms. Gina J. Gavin
Mr. Jerry L. Gibbs
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden
Ms. Catherine B. Grove
Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Hamann
Ms. Marlese Hardisty
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mr. Ned B. Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Hermann
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess
Mr. Michael J. Hiser
Dr. & Mrs. Miguel L. Hizon
Mr. & Mrs. Steven L. Hoekstra
Hogan Walker, L.L.C.
The Holy Family Group
Mr. & Mrs. Harlow E. Hopkins
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Horn
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Horvath
Hospice of Kankakee Valley, Inc.
Mrs. Chlora B. Hyrup
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Igras
Mr. Anthony J. Imburgia
Mr. & Mrs. George A. Iwanski
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. Jasinski
Mr. Timothy Kalafut
Kankakee County Sheriff's Police
Mr. Steve Karmani
Thomas Kay & Deborah Stonich
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Kean
Mr. Barry Keen
Keepsakes By Design
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Kehoe Sr.
Mrs. Lucille R. Kehr
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Kelly
Ms. Virginia Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Kinsella
Ms. Madelaine Kirke
Mr. John J. Kleckauskas
Knights of Columbus #7984
Mrs. Pauline A. Kobylarczyk
Fr. Donald C. Kocher
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Koci
Ms. Eleanor Koselke
Kwik Mart, Flossmoor
Mrs. Audrey E. Lagermann
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lambert

Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Larimer & O'Connor
Ms. Kaaren Lee
Mr. Joe Lemus
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Leo
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Lindberg Jr.
Mr. Alan E. Liska
Mr. Jeffrey Loeb
Mrs. Constance R. Logan
The Lombard Company
Mr. & Mrs. Laszlo Lonyay
Ms. Josefina Lopez
Ms. Jone E. MacDonald
Mr. John Malmrose
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Malpasuto
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. Masella
Maternity B.V.M. Catholic Church
Ms. Mary A. Mathieu
Ms. Maura Ann McBreen
Mr. & Mrs. Donald F. McCormack
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. McCue
McDonald's Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. McElroy
Mr. Robert T. McElroy
Ms. Dorothy C. McMahon
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady
Col. & Mrs. Charles Medinnis
Chuck Medinnis
Mrs. Mary T. Meegan
Mr. George J. Meli
Christopher Merrick Trust
Metz Towing, Inc.
Minuteman Press
Momence Fire Department
Momence Park District
Mr. Charles Moore
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Murnane
Mr. & Mrs. Martin M. Nash
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Nash
S. T. Neswold and Associates, Inc.
Northern Trust Bank

Mr. Matt O'Callaghan
Ms. Chauntelle O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick V. O'Neill
Mr. Ralph O'Shea
Olivet Nazarene University
Edmond & Alice Opler Foundation
Orr & Voss Lumber Company
Orthodox Presbyterian Church, Mo-
mence
John Panozzo Produce and Florist
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Peterson
Ms. Gina Pfeifer
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond C. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pilotte
Mr. & Mrs. Rene H. Pommier
Potpourri and More
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan
Mr. John Rademacher
RCD Trucking
John E. Reid & Associates
Mrs. Margean Renison
Mr. John Paul Rice Sr.
Riverside Ambulance
Mrs. Honore Roat
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Rosenbrock
Mr. & Mrs. John Rosenbrock
Mr. & Mrs. Donald B. Ross
Manteno Rotary Club
Bradley Bourbonnais Rotary Club
Mrs. Catherine M. Ryan
Mrs. Marilyn A. Ryan
Richard J. Ryan, D.D.S.
Mr. Ronald M. Schneider
Mr. Richard H. Schopf
Fr. Dennis Settles
Mr. & Mrs. James Settles
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis C. Sherwood
Sherwood Electric Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Simpson

Dressed up to dance!
JJ Dudenhoefer



Blanchette, Mary
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Bodnar, Anastasia
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips

Bollini, Julie
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Yurcisin

Bonneville, Richard
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Bogg

Brafman, John
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman

Broderick, Sue
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Broderick, William
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Andersen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick
Mrs. Kathleen Broderick
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Brosnan
Ms. Elizabeth J. Burns
Ms. Randi Cahill
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carr
Mr. Daniel Cochran
Ms. Patricia A. Delaney
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Desmond
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. Donahue
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Evenson
Mr. & Mrs. James V. French
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Gannon
Mose Glynn & Doreen Finn
Gertrude Hanley & Oscar Huffman
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard F. Hester
Mr. Robert K. Hobson
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Kasper
Ms. Mary M. Manley
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Meyers
Ms. Marietta Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Novotny
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Omeara
Mr. & Mrs. James W. Ryan
Mr. Thomas L. Ryan III
Dr. & Mrs. Theodore E. Schafer
SCORE Chapter No. 4
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Spain
Ms. Joan E. Stephenson
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard H. Van Etten
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Walker
Robert L. Ward & Donald Ward
Mr. Michael Woody
Ms. Wendy S. Zeller

Brown, Francis
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard
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ANNIVERSARY
Lombard, Michael A. & Virginia A. (80th)

Mr. Richard M. Lombard

Phillips, Raymond & Rose (60th)
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory L. Sensmeier

BIRTHDAY
Hampton, David A.

Mr. & Mrs. Victor H. Hampton

Logan, Debbie
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Lyons, Paul A. (60th)
Ms. Joyce V. Bernardi
Ms. Mary Christakes
Mr. & Mrs. John Delso
DemiRich Inc. dba Home Helpers
Ms. Pamela C. Hobson
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance Jobin
Mr. & Mrs. F. Martin Kirby
Mrs. Catherine R. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Bruno S. Padovani
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips

Marder, Lyla
Mr. & Mrs. Mort E. Oman

Phillips, Raymond C. (80th)
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips

Quan, James D.
Sr. Joan Newhart, BVM

HEALTH
Blanchette, Mary

Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Cassidy, Elaine F.
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Cody, Gerri
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph D. Bettinardi

Goldenstein, Sonny
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Hickey, Michael
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Snapp

Mayhew, Maureen
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Murphy, Ed
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

O'Leary, Marilyn
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

O'Loughlin, D. Robert
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Rehmer, Ruth
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

Rudecki, Bertha
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

Salzman, George A.
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Saputo, Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin

Smallwood, Joe & Maureen
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes

Vasek, Julie
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

HONOR
Dunlavy, William J.

Mr. & Mrs. Tomm Harty

Gavin, William F.
Sgt. & Mrs. Christopher M. Paluch
Mr. & Mrs. John Plese

O'Connor, John R.
Ms. Doreen Ciesla

MARRIAGE
Hughes, Mr. & Mrs. Adam

Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Ryan

MEMORIAL
Anderson, Jeanne

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Cronin

Arciero, Phillip J.
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

Austing, Jo
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Backer, Amy G.
Mrs. Bertha Rudecki

Bailey, Lewis H.
Mr. & Mrs. Henry L. Skaggs

Baseheart, Florence
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Batko, Stella
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Donations
Continued

Siwicki Evergreen Nursery
Mr. Michael E. Skoczen
Drs. Irving & Vivian Skolnick
Ms. Linda Sladek
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith
Smith, Hemmesch, Burke,

Brannigan & Guerin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas T. Spees
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Staniszewski
Mrs. Beatrice U. Starke
Static High Energy Hair
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Stedman
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle
Mr. & Mrs. Dale L. Stimac
Mr. & Mrs. Allan J. Stoll
Subway, Momence
Mrs. Helene F. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael P. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Taibl
Ms. Evelyn T. Thrum
Mr. Ronald T. Tolmer
Mr. & Mrs. Craig D. Topolski
Traxx Sports Bar & Grill
Van Drunen Farms
Mr. Robert M. Velazco
Vernon & Maz Inc.
Mr. John F. Vickers
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Voss
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel E. Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Walsh
Estelle R. WarrenTrust
Mrs. Marilouise Warrick
Mr. Melvyn Warwick
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Wasser
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Webber
Ms. Sophie C. Weglarz
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz
Mrs. Ann L. Wild
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Winkel
Mr. Ronald J. Winkel Sr.
Mr. Dave Wulff
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund T. Yenshaw
Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Zelezinski
Kelly Zurek & Curtis Barndollar

Tributes July 1 -

October 31, 2010

Thank

YOU!



Buffenmyer, Thomas
Ms. Carol Buffenmyer
Mrs. Diana Buffenmyer
Ms. Gail Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Karasek
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan
Ms. Susan Reinstein
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Snapp
Mrs. Mary M. Stowe
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Weaver
Ms. Prudence A. Widlak
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Burke, James
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Van Huis

Calabrese, Carmella
Dr. & Mrs. F. Michael Sheehan, DDS

Callozzo, Mabel
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Casey, Gerry
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Castrogiovanni, Anthony
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Conklin, Carole
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Hirsch

Conroy, Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Conway, Mary Loretta
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Cronin

Cuccio, Frankie
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Cullahan, Lorie
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Ward

Dalessandro, Andrew
Mrs. Margaret A. Bruckner

Differding, Chuck
Mrs. Marguerite P. Hillis

Dunworth, Blanche
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

Durkin, Rita
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Dwyer, Peggy
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B. Corrado

Erickson, Jeff
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy

Ernst, Dolores R.
Mr. Edward M. Barry
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

Esposito, James V.
Dr. & Mrs. F. Michael Sheehan

Estevon, Charles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Franek, Cole H.
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Garbarino, Norma
Mrs. Helene F. Sullivan

Gergits, Joan
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Gerron, Stephanie
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman

Gorman, James F.
Mrs. Mary Rita Gorman
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux
Mrs. Mary Joan Prendergast

Grove, Nancy
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

Helsdingen, Daniel
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

Hennessy, Cathy
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Barista

Hinde, Virginia
Mrs. Mary C. Howley

Hogan, William D.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Holland, Robert
Ms. Kathleen S. Murphy

Horkavy, Joe
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Horosinski, Eileen
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Huff, James
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Tributes Continued
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Karich, William
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Igras

Kay, Thomas J.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Ginger
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Haydock
John Pawlikowski &

Eugenia Pawlikowski

Keenan, Patricia
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Ward

Kilduff, Lorraine
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Koci, Edward M.
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Koci
Mr. & Mrs. Keith A. Koci
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Kurpis, Paul C.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Leonard, Patricia
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Lombard, Michael A.
Dr. & Mrs. Edwin A. Hoover

Mack, Mabel
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Malito, Dominic
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Van Huis

Marassa, Joseph
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Marron, Richard
Mrs. Helene F. Sullivan

McGee, Joseph
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

McKane, Les
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Barista

McVaddy, Michael
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Miccio, Annis
Mrs. Bertha Rudecki

Monaghan, Johnny
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Mulhern, John P.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Murray, Bernard J.
Ms. Lynn B. Murray

Murray, James T.
Ms. Lynn B. Murray

Murray, Mary C.
Ms. Lynn B. Murray

Nadeau, Ginny
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Hirsch

Nelson, Betty May
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Barista
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Nykrin
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Rook
Mr. & Mrs. William Rook

Norman, Chuck
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Novelle, Joseph
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B. Corrado

O'Brien, John G.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

O'Loughlin, D. Robert
Mrs. Eleanor M. Hackl
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mrs. Marguerite P. Hillis
Ms. Gail A. Kikkert
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux
Ms. Rita R. Nall
Ms. Ann Newberry
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin
Palos Verdes Estates School
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Pearce
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond C. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Rudolph
Ms. Rosalie Saputo
Ms. Doris L. Stephenson
Stonegate Villas
Ms. Mary K. Wentker

O'Malley, Bob
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Obrochta, Jerome
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Obrochta, Josephine
John Pawlikowski &

Eugenia Pawlikowski
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Obrochta, Walter
John Pawlikowski &

Eugenia Pawlikowski
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski
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Ozinga, Ruth M.
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Panos, Susan D.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Peterson, Chuck
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Lindberg

Petro, John
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

Phelan, Mickey
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith

Phillips, Marvin
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hefka

Podlasinski, John T.
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Mr. Timothy Podlin

Tributes Continued Pratt, Mary Joyce
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Snapp
Ms. Lucille Weisenberger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Roszak, George
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Roth, Charles
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Salmon, Noreen
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Anhalt
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook

Sandberg, Mirjam
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Schwandt

Saxon, Alex
Mrs. Helene F. Sullivan

Schmal, Mary Margaret
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan

Schwartz, Paul
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Ross

Sevcik, Edward W.
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Ross

Sheehan, Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.

Shin, David
Pulmonary Exchange Ltd.

Simon, Angela
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Rook

Smith, Bill
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Sonolucha, John
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady

Taylor Salinas, Cole E.
Pulmonary Exchange Ltd.

Termenas, Raymond R.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kozack

Tomaga, Martha
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Uram, Ruth
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Walsh

Verbeck, Irene
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Walsh

Verticchio, Michael
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Nykrin

Walton, Elizabeth
Mr. & Mrs. Neil S. Potter

Wentzel, Will
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Wickey, John J.
Mr. & Mrs. D. Robert O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Yarian, Edna
Ms. Mary Jo Brown

Zouvas, Georgia
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

SPECIAL INTENTIONS
Anonymous

Fr. John Antczak

O'Loughlin, D. Robert
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle

Former pro football player and Momence native,
Ted Petersen visited the Manor on November 30
to see resident Jim Jaster. Ted remembers work-
ing side by side with Jim baling hay for a local
farmer in the 70’s.

Ted stated that he has thought of Jim many times
over the years and was glad he had the opportu-
nity to visit.

Returning to the area in 2008, Ted now serves as
the Athletic Director at Kankakee Community
College.

Thanks for reconnecting with GSM!

Pictured top to bottom, L to R: Ted Petersen and Jim Jaster

Jim Reidy (back to camera) greeting Ted along with Greg
Zurek and Chairman of the Board Jim LaMotte

Super Bowl Champion Ted Petersen Visits GSM



Sunday, February 27, 2011
40th Anniversary Mass and Open House

Sunday, May 1, 2011
Brunch Auction

The Westin at Yorktown Center
Lombard

Monday, June 13, 2011
GSM Golf Invitational at Balmoral Woods

SAVE THESE DATES!
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